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"Dare to Care” 

Call to Order 

New President Emily Parker rang the bell at 12:13 pm. 
 

Invocation 

Prayer from President Parker 
 

President's Report 
Emily explained Parker will now be used as her last name. She had kept Baxter for business 

purposes for a while. 

 
There was discussion of our meeting room. Karen Morris expressed doubt as to the reservation 

of the room for the rest of the year. She will investigate this. 

 
The Eastside Optimist truck was at the fall festival. There was discussion as to whether that 

club had disbanded and possibly some members would want to join our Downtown club. 

 
The success of the golf scramble was questioned and former President Josh Paulson reported 

that there was a good outcome with 11 teams. 

 
There was discussion of club activities for the year ahead. Our president will welcome new  

ideas for events for 2023. There is a special interest in music, children, Joshua Academy, 

Christmas, or Easter ideas. Karen asked about the Salvation Army Bell Ringing this year. Josh 

agreed to be in charge of this. 

 
Dates to keep in mind: 

Wed. Nov.9th -our meeting will be at River Pointe Health Center 

3001 Galaxy Dr., Evansville 

This will be a birthday celebration for Dr. Bender who turns 100 on Nov. 6th! Sally & Jeff 

will coordinate this meeting/party. 

 
Thurs. Nov.10th-Youth Appreciation Day Breakfast at Crossroads Christian Church on 

outer Lincoln, Evansville. President Emily is waiting to hear from Bosse High. 
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Sunshine Report 
Ron was out for surgery. We wish you a speedy recovery, Ron! 

Mike reported about himself. He'd had a stress test and all came back normal. 
 
Returnees 

Emily Parker, Michael Wall, Jeff Olson 
 
Conscience Money-$16 

Everyone present contributed; mostly to welcome our new President. 
 
Buddy Prize 

New Sargent at Arms Michael Wall was in uniform and firmly spelled out the rules:

 $1 Fine for not calling your buddy. 

No fines for members bringing a guest to the meeting. 

No fines for members if they have found a fellow member in the press or 

on tv. The member in the press has to pay the fine. 

 
Trivia 

When ancient Greeks threw an apple at someone, what did that mean? Jeff answered 

correctly that it was a declaration of love. 

 
Where was the first carrot found? 

After confirming that it was the vegetable and not a jewelry carat, Karen answered correctly 

with in the ground. 

 
What 3 letters change a girl into a woman? Correct answer was age, but everyone believed the 

Parker/Shetler table answered correctly with Mrs. 

 
Speaker 

Emily gave everyone a get acquainted page to fill out and all answers were read out loud. A page 

is included here for you to bring to the next meeting. 

 
Adjournment 

1:04 PM See you next time on Oct. 26th!! 
 

Respectfully submitted,  

Sally Olson 

“Optimist OPTICS” - continued 


